



Memo

Anne Coronado Aspen Environmental Group 1529 Weaverly Drive Petaluma, CA 94954 (707) 766-8348 phone ACoronado@aspeneg.com

October 13, 2010

RE:

Sunrise Powerlink Project – Mitigation Measure Compliance

Mitigation Measure T-11b for Sunrise Powerlink Transmission Project

Ms. Coronado:

San Diego Gas & Electric, Co. (SDG&E) consulted with U.S. Customs and Border Protection (CBP) regarding the location of new transmission lines and towers. SDG&E met and consulted with representatives, including Martin Miles and Matthew J Grosset, from CBP regarding construction of the Sunrise Powerlink on multiple occasions with an initial meeting on April 22, 2008. Subsequent meetings with CBP include October 9, 2008, November 5, 2009, December 17, 2009, February 8, 2010, and April 20, 2010.

The April 30, 2010 Mapbook includes aerial images that clearly show the new lines and towers in relation to the U.S./Mexico border within the San Diego and Imperial Counties. SDG&E provided a copy of this Mapbook to border patrol aircraft, the CBP, and the CPUC on May 14, 2010. SDG&E continues to coordinate on an as-needed basis.

Sincerely,

Jonathon Woldemariam, Manager – Engineering & Procurement, Sunrise Powerlink

Cc: Alan Colton, Manager – Environmental Services

Gerry Akin, Project Manager – Overhead Transmission, Sunrise Powerlink Jose Lopez, Project Manager – 230 kV Underground